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Amendments to Motion: to use Revolutions Ipswich for future student events. 

 

[Original Motion Proposed in Student Council March 30th 2023] 

Proposed by: Katie Pickard 

Seconded by: Jamie Lea 

The Students' Union Notes... Due to previous conduct from Revolutions the student union decided 

in 2021 to ban the use of Revolutions for all student events. This motion was submitted due to lack 

of safety concerns from revolutions staff and due to the increased spiking incidents across Ipswich. 

However, with recent closures of other night life venues across Ipswich, there is very limited venues 

available that are both accessible and big enough to safely fit in all students. 

The Students' Union Believes… Student led initiatives/ freshers events are becoming harder to plan 

due to the lack of suitable venues available in Ipswich. This has resulted in fewer students wanting to 

participate in planning and attending student union events. With Freshers and monthly socials being 

a main attraction for students at university, Suffolk university is becoming less desirable to attend 

for students who want an active social life. We believe we should be working with all suitable venues 

across Ipswich to increase student engagement and provide a better experience for students. It is 

well known that students attend events at Revolutions due to it being one of the only night life 

venues available. For this reason we believe it would be better for us to work in partnership with 

Revolutions to ensure students get the best deals whilst looking out for their safety. 

The Students' Union Resolves… Revolutions have agreed to undergo training hosted by the student 

unions CEO Jumara Stone. This training will ensure student safety is a priority on nights out. We will 

also research and then strongly encourage Revolutions to invest in anti-spiking measures in their 

venue and make sure they are present on student led nights. If this motion is passed we are able to 

provide this training to the venue and ensure they are taking on all safety measures possible. 

 

[Amendment 1: Wording Change] 

Original: ‘[We will] strongly encourage Revolutions to invest in anti-spiking measures in their venue.’ 

Amended: ‘[We will] ensure and then maintain that Revolutions invest in anti-spiking measures in 

their venue.’ 

 

[Amendment 2: Research Door Staff Training] 

Research the training door staff have received – Bridgegate are the external security company. 

Ensure that they undertake the training and be held accountable to student feedback and  SU 

feedback. Should they fail to act on the training provided or show a clear commitment to the 

training and people's safety regarding their duty of care around spiking, sexual harassment, and 

assault disclosures, and for vulnerable people, then our involvement with Revs will be reconsidered. 

 

[Amendment 3: Trial/Probation Period] 
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To ensure Revolutions are truthful to their word, we, as an SU will monitor the progress of safety 

precautions/ safety of our students. If we are satisfied with the results seen by Freshers Week 

(September 2023), then this matter will not be discussed further. 

 


